OSU-Tulsa Library

Michael Wallis Route 66 archive TEXAS

Rev. September 2016

Box 1

Accommodations

Texas 1997 Accommodations Guide.

Articles: 1985-1986

"Texas Music Goes Down in History." Accent West, Aug 1984.

Untitled. ["Texas became the sixth state...to propose that US 66...."] US Press International, Apr 1985.

"Route 66 Signs to be Auctioned in Texas." US Press International, Oct 1986.

"Three Astonishing Stories." Cowboys & Country, undated.

Adrian

Midpoint Café and Gift Shop. Brochure in 2 versions; commemorative brick order form.

"Adrian's Pioneers' Home was Unofficial Community Center." Unknown source, Mar 1961.

"Closing of General Store Leaves Gap in Adrian." Unknown source, Sept 1981.

"Adrian's Bent Door on Route 66 Undergoing Renovation." *Prairie Dog Gazette*. Summer 1995.

Alanreed

Alanreed City Limits. Travel Center postcard.

"Travelers on Old Route 66." Souvenir postcard.

"Taming of Desperados in Southwest Gray Co." Souvenir postcard.

Whitefish Creek Ranch B&B. Brochure.

"Alanreed Had Some Trouble Settling on Present Name." *Pampa News*, Aug 1950.

"From A to Izzard. The Town That Refuses to Died." Unknown source, Dec 1960.

"Warm Spring Night in Old Alanreed Was Last for 3 Men." *Amarillo Daily News*, Sept 1969.

Amarillo

1 Souvenir postcard.

Rand McNally map of Amarillo. 1984.

Step Into the Real Texas: Amarillo. Visitor map.

"Amarillo History..." Printout from an internet source.

Promotional/statistical blurb excised from an unknown source.

Amarillo, Texas - Where the Old West Lingers On. Brochure.

Amarillo: Step Into the Real Texas. Visitor Guides for 1994, 1998, 2007, 2011.

Texas Historic Route 66 in Amarillo. Brochure.

- 2 "San Jacinto the Beautiful" on Route 66: A Revitalization Study for Sixth Street, Amarillo, Texas, 1989.
- 3 Accommodations Guide: Amarillo. Brochure.

Amarillo Entertainment Guide. 1996-1998.

Amarillo Attractions. Travel Host, Jul 1993.

Free Attractions. List and price list.

Neon Grill & Soda Fountain. Menu.

Crybabies Diner. Review, Nation's Restaurant News, Nov 1999.

The Big Texan

Welcome to the Big Texan Steak Ranch and Motel." Printout from an internet source.

"Big Texan Thunderstorm." Route 66 Artcard by Jerry McClanahan, Artist. Bears official postmark from the Route 66 Museum Station.

Inn of the Big Texan. Souvenir postcard.

Free 72 oz. Steak...if eaten in one hour. Promotional brochure in 3 versions.

Souvenir menu in 5 versions.

Paper placemat.

Promotional newspaper.

One Hundred Texas Bucks. Souvenir over-sized bill.

Complimentary matchbook.

The Big Texan Gift Shop. Business card.

The Big Texan Inn. Business card.

Personalized "welcome" envelope for Michael Wallis.

"Do-It-Yourself Steakhouse Give Old West New Life." Unknown source, Feb 1970.

"8000-Square Foot Expansion Announced for Big Texan. Banquet Facility Included." Unknown source, Feb 1972.

"Waitresses Wired for Sound in New Steak House Service." Unknown source, Jun 1973.

"Big Texan Fire Ruins \$100,000 in Antiques." Unknown source, Jul 1976.

"\$300,000 Addition Includes Velvet Swing for Big Texan." Unknown source, Mar 1977.

"Taste Test Compares Snake to Chicken." *Globe News*, Aug 1980.

"Steak Glutton Feels 'Agony of Victory'." *Globe News*, Aug 1978. "Boys Belly Up for Race." *Globe News*, Mar 1981.

"New Program Boosts Food Industry." *Globe News*, Jul 1984. "Big Texan Wins Award for Promotion." Unknown source, Aug 1983.

"Big Texan Feeds Local Law Enforcement Officers for Free." Unknown source, Dec 1984.

"Big Texan Keeps Old West Alive." *Amarillo Sunday News Globe*, Apr 1987.

"Big Texan Steak Ranch: Panhandle Landmark." US Press International, Apr 1987.

"A Meat-Eater's Mecca." The Dallas Morning News, Mar 1988.

"Bob Lee, Owner of Renowned Steakhouse, Dies." Obituary, Feb 1990.

"A Medium Rare Dare in Amarillo: Big Texan Steak Ranch...." Los Angeles Times, Sept 1997.

The Amarillo Natatorium Company. Brochure.
Route 66 Antiques. Souvenir postcard in 2 versions.
Texas Ivy Antiques and Prints. Promotional magnet.
American Quarter Horse Heritage Center & Museum. Brochure.

4 Cadillac Ranch

Souvenir postcard in 4 versions.

Background information acquired from internet sources.

"Stanley Marsh Issued \$340.000 Home Permit." Unknown source, May 1970.

"White House 'Enemies List' Includes City Man." *Amarillo Daily News*, Dec 1973.

"Amarilloans Plan Resolutions for Bicentennial." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Dec 1975.

"Oil, Cows—and Now a Cadillac Ranch?" *Old Cars*, Sept 1974. "A Site for Tired Eyes." *Sports Illustrated*, Apr 1977.

"Magazine to Feature Buried Cars." *Amarillo Globe-Times*, Jul 1975.

"Meet Stanley God Bless America Marsh 3, Texas Millionaire." *Tucson Citizen*, Feb 1978.

"Part of 'Floating Mesa'." Amarillo Globe-News, Sept 1980.

"Minister Says Television Ban May Be Against the Law." *Amarillo Daily News*, Aug 1981.

"Private Acres of Art." ArtXPress, May-Jun 1982.

"Local Eccentric Takes 'Fun Champion' Title." *Amarillo Sunday News-Globe*, Jun 1983.

"Ant Farm'. Marsh Sue L.A. Restaurant Owner." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Dec 1983.

"Big Birthday Bash Marks Cadillac Ranch's 10th Year." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Jun 1984.

"More Cadillac Wars." *Texas Monthly*, Dec 1984.
"Outrageous or Art? No Matter, It Runs." *Amarillo Globe-News*, May 1985.

"Amarillo's Answer to Stonehenge." *The New York Times*, Jan 1987.

"Cadillac Ranch Owner Marsh Admires Nebraska's Carhenge." *Amarillo Globe-News*, May 1988.

"Cadillac Ranch." *Philip Morris* Magazine, Apr 1989. "Paint the Texas Icon: Part Two." Unknown source, Jun 1990.

"Stanley Marsh 3. Life's Not All Serendipity...." The Dallas Morning News, Nov 1990.

"On Its Twentieth Anniversary, We Look Back At the Making of Texas' Most Famous Roadside Attraction." *Texas Monthly* Magazine, Jul 1994.

"Eccentric Texas Millionaire Accused of Kidnapping." *Tulsa World*, Feb 1996.

"Big Feud at Cadillac Ranch." *Texas Monthly* Magazine, Mar 1996.

"Cadillac Ranch Put on the Road." USA Today, Oct 1997.

"Knowns, Unknowns, Celebrate Cadillac Style." *Amarillo Globe-News*, undated.

"Car Talk." *Texas Monthly* Magazine, undated. Wallis's handwritten notes, 8p.

5 Cal Farley's Boys Ranch

The Roundup. 1996-1999.

6 The Roundup. 2000-2001.

Box 2

"Something Every Citizen of Amarillo Should Know." Moral Action League and the ACACCAAC brochure.

"Famed Texan is Murdered in Auto Camp." Tulsa World, Jun 1949.

"One Short Sleep Past." [In reference to a proposed panhandle road building project] *Staked Plains Press*, 1973.

"'America's Main Street' Is Now a Part of the Past." *Amarillo Daily News*, Nov 1986.

"Troubled Bank is Amarillo's Anchor." *The New York Times* series of related articles, 1987.

"Spirit of Route 66 Survives Everywhere in Amarillo." *Amarillo News*, Sept 1990.

"Teens Market Route 66 Memories." Galveston Daily News, Mar 1992.

"Horses and Automobiles Collide in Early Amarillo." *Prairie Dog Gazette*,, Summer 1995.

"The Ex Files: Cyd Charisse." Texas Monthly, Mar 1996.

"Expo Celebrates 'Mother Road'." Amarillo Globe-Times, Oct 1998.

"Route 66 Celebrated at Festival." Amarillo Sunday News-Globe, Oct 1998.

"Editorial: Sixth Avenue Can Ensure Unique Route 66 Legacy." Posted on an unknown website, Oct 1998.

Austin

Experience Austin. Austin American-Statesman Visitors Guide. Fall 1997. 1997 Calendar of Events. Brochure.

Historic Austin. Brochure.

National Wildflower Research Center. Brochure.

Bushland

"Bushland – Neighborly, But Still Independent." *Amarillo Daily News*, Feb 1980.

"Roadside Park Stirs Protests." Amarillo Globe-News, Mar 1981.

"Smallest Post Office Bushland Attraction." Amarillo Globe-News, Aug 1982.

"Work of Bushland Research Laboratory Featured at Event." *Amarillo Daily News*, Aug 1988.

Calendar of events

Texas Events Calendar, 1995-6; 1996-7.\

Canyon

"Texas. A Musical Romance of Panhandle History." Brochure for 1993, 1995.

Panhandle-Plains Historical Museum. Brochure in 2 versions.

Conway

"Final Curtain to Drop on Tiny Rural Center of Worship..." *Amarillo Sunday News-Globe*, Aug 1968.

"Post Office Shuts Down at Conway." Unknown source, Mar 1973.

Dallas

Heads Up Saloon.

"The Ballad of Tommy's Heads Up Saloon." Unknown source, Feb 1988.

"It's Tails Up for Tommy's Heads Up Saloon." *Dallas Observer*, Dec 1987.

Glenrio

"It's All Trew: Mom-and-Pop Cafes Dished It Up on Route 66." Printout of an opinion piece on *amarillonet.com*.

Historical background on Route 66 through Glenrio via email messages from two individuals to Wallis, circa Oct 2005.

Groom

Groom, Texas: The Good Life. Brochure.

"Had a Boom But Enjoyed a Steady [---]. Town Became Famous for Its 'Jericho Gap'." *The Amarillo Globe*, Aug 1943.

"Farming Takes Back Seat to Football at Groom." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Dec 1975.

"Arterial By-Pass Spells Doom for Area Resident." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Aug 1980.

"People Main Attraction at Groom Day." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Aug 1987. "Cross Construction Complete." *The Groom-McLean News*, Jul 1995. "Huge Cross Finally Raised Near Groom." *Amarillo Globe-News*, circa 1995. The Cross of Our Lord Jesus Christ. Dedication program. 23 Sept 1995. "Multitudes Flock to Dedicate Cross." *Amarillo Globe-News*, circa 1995.

"They Came in Search of Food for the Soul." *Amarillo Globe-News*, circa 1995.

Landergin

Brief entry about Landergin from The Handbook of Texas Online.

Route 66 70th Anniversary Run to the Heartland

Mailer/brochure. Oct 1996.

Schedule of Events.

Official Route 66 Passport, 1996.

Run to the Heartland News, Oct 1996.

Oldham County – Run to the Heartland Old Timer's Forum.

Commemorative bumper sticker.

Maps

Texas Official Highway Travel Map. 1992, 1994, 1997. Photocopy of a road atlas map of the Texas panhandle.

McLean

"An Old Route 66 Exhibit." Souvenir postcard.

"Phillips 66 on Route 66." Artcard, Jerry McClanahan, artist. Bears official postmark of the Route 66 Museum Station.

McLean, Texas: The Heart of Old Route 66. Brochure; souvenir label. McLean-Alanreed Area Museum. Brochure.

Devil's Rope Museum

Brochure in 2 versions.

Grand Opening invitational flyer.

"The Devil's Rope Museum – Texas Old Route 66 Exhibit."

Photocopied typed "packet" of information regarding the museum.

World's Largest Barbed Wire Museum. Book marker. Get Hooked on Barbed Wire... Brochure.

"Feds Tell McLean No Extra I-40 Exit." Unknown source, Aug 1981.

"McLean Makes Changes with Bypass Completion." Unknown source, Jun 1984.

"Cemetery Causing Controversy." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Feb 1985.

"McLean Mayor Says He Won't Seek Re-Election." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Jan 1987.

"McLean Man Came to Texas When Memphis Main City." Unknown source, undated.

"McLean Born With the Coming of Rock Island." Unknown source, undated.

Oldham County

Wildorado, Vega, Landergin, Adrian and Cal Farley's Boys Ranch. Brochure. *The Oldham County News.* 1990, 1994-1996.

"Wildorado Couple Builds Business from Turn-of-the-Century House." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Aug 1985.

Panhandle

Carson County Square House Museum. Brochure.

Pampa

"Pampa's Famous Coney Island Café." Focus Magazine, Spring 1994.

Shamrock

Brief overview of Shamrock excised from an unknown source.

Shamrock, Texas, the Irish City! Brochure. Shamrock, Texas. Brochure and calendar of events.

U-Drop Inn

Souvenir postcard featuring a sketch of the Tower Station – U-Drop-Inn Café.

Business card.

Photocopy of a vintage advertisement/flyer.

"U Drop Inn to be Dandied." Unknown source, undated.

Review of the café, Out West, undated.

Big Vern's Route 66 Steakhouse. Business card.

De Olde Home Place B&B. Brochure.

Rodeo Days, Jun 1994. Brochure.

Irish Craft Fest. Flyer.

"Shamrock to Put Liquor Issue to Vote." Unknown source, Sept 1984.

"Shamrock Stays Dry." Unknown source, Sept 1984.

"Alabaman Wins 'MTV Town' Near Shamrock." Unknown source, Jan 1987.

"'MTV Town' Still Vacant One Year Later." Unknown source, Jan 1988.

"Shamrock Hope to Turn Panhandle Green with Envy." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Mar 1988.

"St. Pat's Legend Honored with Toasts and Blarney." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Mar 1988.

Tour guides

Texas State Travel Guide.

Texas Route 66. Brochure.

Texas Travel Passport. Your Discount to Discover Texas. Brochure. 1997. Route 66 Guide. Printout from an internet source.

Road Trip USA – Route 66 Across Texas. Printout from an internet source.

Vega

Doctor Oscar H. Loyd

Historical memorial marker. Color image of the Loyd marker and its text.

"The *Amarillo News-Globe* presents Your Neighbor by Hut Hutjon. Editorial featuring biographical facts about Oscar Howard "Oh" Loyd, M.D., with illustrations. Aug 1950.

"Vega, Texas. This small community, county seat of Oldham County...." *The Shamrock*, Jun 1951.

"Vega Residents Told Nuke Dump Will Hurt Quality of Life." *Amarillo Globe-News*, Feb 1985.

"Dump Foes Celebrate Victory." Amarillo Globe-News, Feb 1988.